
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Happy New Year! I hope that you had a wonderful Christmas. 
 

Thank you all for your patience and understanding this week as we have tried to cope with this extreme weather. We needed 
to use our whole supply of grit in order to make the site safe for the children to return on Tuesday. I would like to say a big 
thank you to Mr Howe who brought us some more on Wednesday. 
 

As we start this new calendar year, it seems a good time to remind everyone about the school's expectations around uniform 
and attendance and punctuality. 
 

Attendance and punctuality are something that the DFE, our LEA and our school take very seriously as persistent absence and 
lateness can seriously impact both on a child's academic performance and their mental health. The school day for KS1 and KS2 
begins at 8.45, when the whistle is blown and the children gather together as a key stage to say and sign their morning prayer. 
As this is the formal start of the school day, the KS1/Reception gate and the KS2 side gate are closed at 8.45. The main school 
gate is closed at 8.55 to allow children who start their day in The Hive (our IR) access to school as they often enter through the 
office. Any child who arrives after 8.45 but before the main gate is shut at 8.55 will be classed as late for registration. Entry to 
school after 8.55 but before 9.30 is classed as late after registration has closed. Any latecomers after 9.30 are classed as having 
an unauthorised absence. This is in line with the LEA and National guidance. 

 

Uniform 
•White or red embroidered polo shirt 
• Red embroidered school sweater (round neck) or cardigan 
• Red gingham dress 
• Black trousers, black skirt or black pinafore dress 
• In warm weather, black formal shorts, just above the 
knee, may be worn. 
• Black leather fitted school shoes 
• White or black socks or black tights 

PE Kit 
• Black shorts 
• White or red embroidered round neck t-shirt 
• Black jogging bottoms 
• Grey embroidered hoodie 
• Trainers for games 
t

 
One stud earring may be worn in each ear as long as this can easily be removed by the child for PE but no other jewellery. 
Makeup, including nail varnish, may not be worn.  
 

Children may wear a watch for school if they wish.  
 

Children may not have lettering, lines or other designs in their hair. We also ask that, for health and safety reasons, long hair is 
tied back. 
It is the responsibility of every member of staff to ensure that all children are wearing the correct uniform. If a child is not 
wearing the correct school uniform, the school will take the following steps to resolve this: 
1. Talk to the child to find out why they are not wearing it. Inform the learning mentor who will give the child a uniform 
reminder letter to pass on to parents. 
2. Talk to the parents to explore the issue (it could be related to financial or other difficulties at home). 
3. Consider whether the family may need further support. 
4. Send a formal warning letter to parents. 
5. If all of the above attempts fail, the Headteacher would have no choice but to exclude the child until such time as they can 
attend school wearing the correct uniform. It is unlikely that this stage would ever be reached. 
This should all be done with respect and compassion towards the child and the family. 
 
 

PE Days 
Children who have PE before lunch should come to school wearing the correct PE kit, with their correct school uniform 
(including school shoes) to change into, and vice versa for children who have PE after lunch.  
 

Please do not hesitate to contact school if you have any questions around these expectations. 
 

Have a lovely weekend everyone - keep warm! 
God bless 
Mrs Clements 
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Free School Meal Eligibility  
We have seen an unprecedented rise in FSM eligibility in 
schools across Sheffield in the last few years. 
As the school will receive additional funding based on the 
number of children who receive FSMs, not only will your 
child receive a free school milk and free school milk but 
also financial support towards school trips in the future 
With this in mind we want to make sure that our parents 
are aware of how to check their eligibility. 
Even if you don’t think you are eligible, it is worth your 
while to check. 
You can check your eligibility online by following this link: 
https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/utilities/form/schools-and-
childcare/free-school-meals-start  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

School Calendar  

Tues 14th Jan – Year 4 Swimming Lesson 

Tues 21st Jan – Year 4&6 Swimming Lesson 

Fri 24th Jan – 09:00 Year 3 Class Assembly  

Tues 28th Jan – Year 4&6 Swimming Lesson 

Tues 4th Feb – Year 4 &6 Swimming Lesson 

Fri 7th Feb – School Disco 

Tues 11th Feb – Year 5 &6 Swimming Lesson 

Tues 11th Feb – Internet Safety day  

Monday 17th – Friday 21st February 

February Half Term 

 

Mon 24th Feb - Inset Day (No pupils in school) 

Tues 25th Feb – Pupils return to school 

Tues 25th Feb - Year 5 Swimming Lesson 

Fri 28th Feb – 09:00 Year 2 Class Assembly  

Tues 4th Mar – Year 5 Swimming Lesson 

Thurs 6th Mar – World Book Day 

Fri 7th Mar – Book Fair 

Tues 11th Mar – Year 5 Swimming Lesson 

Tues 13th Mar - 15:30 – 17:45 Parents Evening 

Tues 18th Mar - 15:30 – 17:45 Parents Evening 

Tues 18th Mar – Year 5 Swimming Lesson 

Fri 21st Mar – 09:00 Year 1 Class Assembly 

Monday 31st – Friday 11th April 

Easter Holidays 

Mon 14th April – Pupils return to school 

Thurs 17th April – Easter Egg Decorating Competition  

Fri 18th April – Good Friday (No pupils in school) 

Mon 21st April – Easter Monday (No pupils in school) 

Fri 2nd May – 09:00 Reception Class Assembly  

Mon 5th May – Mayday Bank Holiday (No pupils in 
school 

Fri 9th May- Year 3 trip to Creswell Crags  

Mon 12th – Thurs 15th May – SATS Week 

Fri 16th May – School Disco 

Weds 21st – Fri 23rd May – Year 6 Residential 

Monday 26th – Friday 30th May 

Spring Bank Half Term 

Mon 2nd June – Pupils return to school  

Sun 8th Jun – Summer Fair 

Mon 16th June – Class Photos 

Weds 18th – Fri 20th June – Year 5 Residential 

Mon 23rd June- 14:15 Y3 & Y6 Open Afternoon 

Tues 24th June – 14:15 Y2 & Y4 Open Afternoon 

Weds 25th June - 14:15 Y1 & Y5 Open Afternoon 

Weds 16th July – Pre-School Family Fun Day (Pre-school 
closed) 

 

Fri 18th July – Whole School Sports day at EIS 

Tues 22nd July – Last day of School Year  

Tues 22nd July – 14:30 Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly  

Weds 23rd July – Inset Day (No pupils in school) 

 

Whole School Attendance 

Class Last Week This Week 

Year 1 89.6% 98.9% 

Year 2 96.9% 98.9% 

Year 3 88.9% 94.4% 

Year 4 87.9% 96.5% 

Year 5 93% 98.6% 

Year 6 93.7% 95.1% 

 

 

Spring Term PE Days 

Reception Friday AM 

Year 1 Monday PM & Friday AM 

Year 2 Monday PM & Thursday AM 

Year 3 Tuesday AM & Thursday PM 

Year 4 Tuesday AM* & Thursday PM 

Year 5 Tuesday PM* & Thursday AM 

Year 6 Monday AM & Thursday AM 
 

AM - children come to school in their PE kit and bring their 
uniform to change into. 
PM - children should come dressed in their uniform, with 
their PE kit to change into. 

*Swimming lessons will replace PE lessons on applicable 
days (see school calendar for dates). 

https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/utilities/form/schools-and-childcare/free-school-meals-start
https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/utilities/form/schools-and-childcare/free-school-meals-start


 



  
 
 
 



  

 



 

 

 

 


